
Salterforth Parish Council 

ORDINARY MEETING OF SALTERFORTH PARISH COUNCIL
HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4  th   March 2020  

  Welcome

Cllr Pollard welcomes all to the meeting
 Attendance :  
Apologies for absence - None
Declarations of Interests
Members are reminded of the legal requirement concerning declarations
of interests.
A Member must declare a disclosable pecuniary interest which he/she
has in any item on the agenda.
A Member with a disclosable pecuniary interest in  any item may not
participate in any 
discussion of the matter at the meeting and must not participate in any
vote taken on the matter at the meeting
In addition it is suggested that a Member with a disclosable pecuniary
interest leave the room where the meeting is held while any discussion
or voting takes place.

None declared
Public Forum
To receive, for a maximum of 10 minutes, questions from members of
the public on issues which appear on the agenda

No public present 

20/03/22
Planning Applications

None
20/03/23 Minutes

To  approve,  or  otherwise,  the  minutes  of  the  meeting  held  on  29th

January 2020

Resolved – minutes approved as a true record
20/03/24 To examine and approve the bank statements

CURRENT BANK BALANCE AS AT 20TH FEBRUARY 2020    
£17917.51

CLLR LANGTREE EXAMINED AND APPROVED BANK STATEMENTS 
20/03/25 To approve and authorise payment of the following invoices

Payee                                      Details                    Amount     
          VAT                Total

Carole Singleton                   February                       139.92                       
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139.92                    
Amy Latham                           selection boxes            63.00                       
63.00
Village Hall                             hire Christmas party    30.00                        
30.00
  
Resolved – approved for payment
           

20/03/26 Beating the bounds update from Cllr Griffiths

Cllr Griffiths has a map for the village and the proposed date for the walk
will be 23rd May 2020.  Planned for get out routes if anyone gets tired.  It 
wont follow the bounds precisely as this isnt possible.

20/03/27 Website update

Cllr Snell has more or less finished.  Now gone for free hosting 
instead of paying for hosting therefore we will need to buy the 
e.mail addresses.  The best deal at the moment is Ionos who are 
doing a deal of £2 per months for 25 email addresses and a web 
address.  Will need to be .org for free email address.  The price 
may increase in the future.  Includes a page for village hall, 
wildlife, parish council documents and village facilities etc.  It is 
hoped to be up and running by the weekend.

20/03/28 Garden Doctors

They send their apologies they have been busy and hope to send a 
quote for the next meeting.  Offered to attend a meeting but it was 
decided that this is not needed.  

20/03/29 Bus stop Cafe 

The inspectors came to look when they were closing down and it
will be reinspected.  

Resolved: To write to them and advise that they will need to have a 
rating before opening.

20/03/30 Grass verge 

There continues to be problems with vehicles going over the grass and 
causing damage.  

Resolved:  to send a message to residents of Park View, James 
Street and Harry Streetand come back to the next meeting 

20/03/31 Lengthsman 

Resolved - to advertise for a lengthsman with a 2 week closing 
date and have some one in position by the next Parish Council 
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Meeting.  
20/03/32 Play area 

Going to start within the next few days, the play unit will go in and move 
the fencing.  It will take a couple of weeks and the digger will be 8 
weeks.   The    will  need to be removed ready for powder  coating.  
Lengthsman can then paint the remainder of the equipment in matching 
paint.

20/03/33 Far end of recreation ground 

Mr Honeyman rents the land from Pendle Borough Council  .  If we 
wanted the space he isnt using we could ask if we could use it.  Cllr 
Latham to  speak to Mr Honeyman.  Tree officer looking round for grants 

20/03/34 Correspondence - 
• Funday request – Cllr Singleton spoke to Kev regarding risk 

assessments and road closure for the fun day.
• Car on the bend complaint – The bus company have 

complained and it may be yellow lined.  Area near Sykes 
Close is being monitored by Lancashire County Council.  
See  minutes re: Area East Lancashire Pendle Traffic Liaison
Meeting on 12th February 2020

• Park View Terrace – message received that the residents 
have not heard anything from Cllrs Whipp and Purcell.  
Clerk re-sent the email to  both Cllrs on 3 3 2020

• Speed survey results discussed 
• Northern Forest Meeting – Cllrs Latham and Singleton to 

attend 
• Cllr Singleton to meet Caleb re the cricket bat willow.

20/03/35 Update of on-going issues from other meetings

See minutes re: Area East Lancashire Pendle Traffic Liaison 
Meeting on 12th February 2020

20/03/36 To confirm the date of the next Parish Council Meeting as  
Wednesday  25th March 2020

Signed –                                    Date  
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